

# DEA Canadian College Students' Handbook

www.deacollege.ca 604-770-4659

# **Table of Contents**

Welcome to DEA Canadian College5	
Introduction	6
Who are we?	6
Our History	
Our Mission	
Statement of Student Rights	7
Campus Life at DEA Canadian College	7
Contacting DEA Canadian College	
Campus Administrator	
Admissions Advisor	
Instructor	8
Campus Director	8
Work Experience Coordinator	9
Operating Hours	9
Schedules	9
Student Orientation	
Professional Attire Policy	10
Administration Information	
Student Files	
Student Tuition Protection Fund	
Notice of Withdrawal	
Notice of Withdrawal for International Students	
Course Assessments	
Exam RulesExam Protocol	
Rescheduled Exams	
Homework and Classroom Assignments	
Rewrites (Exams, Assignments, Quizzes or Tests)	
Rewrite Fees	
Course Retake	
Assignment Submissions	
Student Marks	
Program End Dates & Re-admission	
Financial Assistance	
Tuition Fees	17
Late Payments	17
Returned Cheques	
Program Delay/Transfer Fees (Prior to Enrollment Contract Commencement)	
Program Delay/Transfer Fees (Post Enrollment Contract Commencement)	
Prior Learning Assessment Policy	
Credit Transfer Agreements into Higher Level Institutions	18

Photocopying Machine	19
Printer	19
Telephone	19
Book Replacement Charges	19
Reprinting Replacement Charges	19
Student Support Services	19
Employment Opportunities	19
Independent Learning Plan	20
Student Evaluations	20
Alcohol & Cannabis	20
Drugs	20
Smoking	21
Procedure for Reporting Allegations of Harassment and Bullying	21
Academic Information	21
Attendance	21
Term Breaks & Requested Breaks in Study	21
Class Expeditions / Field Trips	22
Enriched Academy	
Closures – Weather Related	22
Mobile Phones	22
School Supplies	22
Allergies	23
Etiquette	23
Food & Drink	
Handouts and Classroom Materials	23
Visitors	23
Employment Preparation	24
When You Finish Studying	24
Graduation	24
Qualification and Achievement Certification and Transcript	24
Grading System	
Post Placement Support	25
Refresher Courses	
Alumni Discounts	
Document Re-Issue Fees	26
Taxes	
Reward Incentive Referral Program	26
DEA Canadian College Policies	
Academic Integrity Policy	
Academic Probation Policy	
Attendance Policy	
Attendance PolicyDispute Resolution Policy	
FFF PAVMENT POLICY	34 36

Health and Safety Policy	38
Health and Safety Policy Mental Healthy Policy Privacy Policy	40
Privacy Policy	42
Respectful And Fair Treatment Of Students Policy	
SEXUAL VIOLENCE AND MISCONDUCT POLICY	46
Student Dismissal Policy	
Student Internet Use Monitoring And Filtering PolicyPolicy	
Tuition & Fee Refund Policy	
Work Experience Policy	57
Appendix - DEA Canadian College Forms	60
Computer Usage	61
Goal of this Training Commitment	62
Student Emergency Information	63
Release of Information/Photograph Release	
Waiver and Release Form	

# Welcome to DEA Canadian College

Dear DEA Canadian College Student,

At DEA Canadian College, we know the difference that quality education can make towards your future career goals. Whether you have just enrolled, or are considering studying with us, you can be assured that the programs offered at DEA Canadian College will provide the qualifications and training to help you succeed.

The travel, tourism and hospitality industry offers diverse, interesting, fun and challenging opportunities. The rewards are waiting for you. At DEA Canadian College we know that the secret of our success lies in the success of our graduates. Success is measured in different ways: achieving a good mark, making a new friend, learning about a new city, over-coming adversity or just a good day's work, but most importantly, landing the right position suitable for your personality and interests.

I wish you the very best in your selected studies and look forward to helping you to achieve your goals and sharing your experiences.

Thank you for choosing DEA Canadian College, we promise to provide you with the best professional quality tourism education.

Sincerely,

Yalda Ahmadvand President

# Introduction

The Student Handbook is a resource outlining the institutions policies and procedures for all students. As a student of DEA Canadian College, you are required to read the Student Handbook in its entirety prior to enrolling in a program.

DEA Canadian College reserves the right to make changes after the publication of this Student Handbook. Changes are effective when made.

# Who are we?

DEA Canadian College has been the leader in providing top quality Career Courses in British Columbia to over 100s satisfied students. We are the only specialty college in British Columbia that focuses on all aspects of hospitality and tourism training for in class and Online instruction. Our focus is to provide our graduates with the skills to gain positions within our vast industry.

#### **Our History**

Established in 2015, DEA Canadian College is a fully designated college by the Private Training Institutions Branch (PTIB) of British Columbia. Being designated is evidence that DEAC College teaches to a high level, meets quality standards set by the Education Act of BC and operates with a high level of integrity and educational competence.

DEAC College is the proud recipient of the Education Quality Assurance (EQA) designation earned by public and private post-secondary education institutions that have met or exceeded government recognized quality assurance standards. The Ministry of Advanced Education is responsible for establishing the EQA designation policy, determining whether an institution meets the criteria for EQA designation, and granting permission to use the EQA certification mark. Further, EQA designation is a requirement for the approval process of being listed as a Designated Learning Institute (DLI: O143703092532) with Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC). This designation further ensures our students that DEAC College is dedicated to providing top quality industry validated curriculum.

#### Our Mission

"Become one of the most reputable brand in education in Canada"

# **Statement of Student Rights**

DEAC College is certified with the Private Training Institutions Branch (PTIB) of the British Columbia Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training.

Before you enroll at a certified private training institution, you should be aware of your rights and responsibilities.

You have the right to be treated fairly and respectfully by the institution.

You have the right to a student enrolment contract that includes the following information:

- amount of tuition and any additional fee for your program
- refund policy
- if your program includes a work experience, the requirements to participate in the work experience and the geographic area where it will be provided
- whether the program was approved by PTIB or does not require approval.

Make sure you read the contract before signing. The institution must provide you with a signed copy.

You have the right to access the institution's dispute resolution process and to be protected against retaliation for making a complaint.

You have the right to make a claim to PTIB for a tuition refund if:

- your institution ceased to hold a certificate before you completed an approved program
- you were misled about a significant aspect of your approved program.

You must file the claim within one year of completing, being dismissed or withdrawing from your program.

For more information about PTIB and how to be an informed student, go to: <a href="http://www.privatetraininginstitutions.gov.bc.ca/students/be-an-informed-student">http://www.privatetraininginstitutions.gov.bc.ca/students/be-an-informed-student</a>.

# Campus Life at DEAC College

# Contacting DEAC College

Students can contact respective staff at:

604-770-4659

Staff will be available to discuss any issues during the working hours of 8:30am to 5:00pm, Monday to Friday. Instructors are also available via email and will provide those details on your first day of class.

#### Campus Administrator

The Campus Administrator can assist you in the following ways:

- Passing on messages to your Instructor about absences
- Student ID cards and replacement ID cards (a charge applies)
- Making appointments with your Campus Director
- Receiving tuition payments
- General enquiries

- Graduation enquiries
- Providing copies of student forms

#### **Admissions Advisor**

Each campus has one or more Admissions Advisor(s) that ensures prospective students are prepared for their educational experience at DEAC College. Admissions Advisor(s) are available throughout the enrollment process and are available to assist students in the following ways:

- Program inquiries
- Enrollment Contracts
- Providing program outlines
- Payment plans
- Enrollment in additional programs
- General campus queries
- Assistance with student loan applications

For those who would like to discuss any aspect of the enrollment process, please contact a Campus Administrator to make an appointment.

#### Instructor

Your Instructors will support you in developing the knowledge and skills to be successful in your program. Instructors are available to help you with and provide information relating to:

- Course content and academic support
- Assessment support
- General class issues
- General campus queries
- Post-placement advice

Students may have the opportunity to experience multiple instructors throughout the duration of their program. This will provide students with various classrooms, teaching methods and instructor expertise. Instructors will advise you of any hours outside of class that they are available to support you with your studies.

#### Campus Director

The Campus Director is available to support students throughout their educational period with aspects related to their study experience, including:

- Conducting Student Orientation
- Enrollments/Deferment/Campus Transfers/Withdrawals
- Leave applications
- Student loans
- Fees, payments and refund applications
- Complaints processes
- Appeals processes
- Ensuring students have access and information about the following:
  - The work experience Placement Booklet and requirements for eligibility
  - Housing and transportation services
  - Medical insurance, PharmaCare for BC residents program and similar government health care programs
  - Childcare services
  - Community and cultural services such as family support, addition and treatment and services for immigrants
  - o Employment resources

Students are welcome to visit their Campus Director at any time with general questions they may have or book an appointment to discuss concerns specific to their enrollment at DEAC College. To book an appointment, please contact a Campus Administrator.

#### **Work Experience Coordinator**

Students who are eligible for a work experience placement will work directly with their Work Experience Coordinator. Your Work Experience Coordinator can assist you in the following ways:

- Practicum/Co-op placement assistance
- Work experience requirements
- Placement Booklet
- Evaluation and monitoring
- Communications with host organization

Work Experience Coordinators will advise you of the hours outside of class that they are available to support you with your work experience needs.

#### **Operating Hours**

Campus office hours are 8:30am to 3:00pm, Monday to Friday. Class schedules will vary depending on program and campus locations. Your Admissions Advisor will provide you the hours of your program with a schedule outlining the specific course, hours of delivery, and classroom it will be held in.

#### Schedules

DEAC College class schedules are provided for each student prior to the start of their studies. A class schedule does not constitute a contract between the College and the student, please refer to your Enrollment Contract provided during registration for program details. Classes may be scheduled in mornings, afternoons or evenings in 3-4 hour blocks, Monday to Fridays for a total of 20 hours per week.

The College reserves the right to change the sequence of course delivery prior to and during the student's study period to accommodate the best interest of all students and DEAC College. This may be a result in approved academic changes, adjust schedules or classes that do not have sufficient enrollment or to merge existing classes to warrant continuance. DEAC College will ensure that a program is delivered during the start and end dates outlined on the Enrollment Contract.

#### Student Orientation

All students enrolled at DEAC College are required to attend an orientation prior to program commencement. During the induction day, you'll have the opportunity to meet the staff, familiarize yourself with the campus facilities and local areas of interest.

You will receive on orientation, or in the first week of study the following:

- A tour and explanation of the campus layout
- An additional copy of the Student Handbook (originally provided at time of enrollment), highlighting all the DEAC College policies and procedures
- An introduction to DEAC College staff
- Student Code of Conduct
- Uniform Fitting
- Attendance and class expectations
- Academic expectations
- Information pertaining to your campus
- Work experience requirements and Placement Booklet

- Class schedule
- Materials list
- Referral program
- Graduation ceremony details

# **Administration Information**

#### Student Files

Student records are governed under The Private Training Institution Branch (PTIB) and the Privacy Act of Canada. As per our compliance with PTIB, DEAC college is required to maintain student files pertaining to information requested from the student, staff, and Instructors on student enrollment, academic progress, any student disputes or appeals, withdrawals and completions during your time of study with DEAC college.

Documents and forms held in student files include (where applicable) but are not limited to:

- Enrollment Contract
- Copy of legal identification
- Proof of entrance requirements
- Payment records
- Copy of student visa or work permit (if applicable)
- Medical insurance (if applicable)
- Marks and attendance
- Transcripts issued and if applicable, copy of the credential granted
- Student Interview Forms
- If applicable, withdrawal or dismissal documentation

Other relevant documents (medical certificates, incident reports, student dispute or appeal, student guidance and support forms etc.) are collected and documented as received using a Student Interview Form, filed in student files for confidential safe keeping. All documents are signed, completed and attached to the student file and stored appropriately.

To view your student file, please make an appointment with the Director and provide your student ID card for verification. Please note that student files cannot leave the campus and can only be viewed in the presence of the Campus Director. Students may request a copy of their file from the Campus Director, at a cost of \$100.00.

#### Student Tuition Protection Fund

The Private Training Institutions Branch requires that all private colleges must protect student fees paid to them. The Student Tuition Protection Fund is made up of contributions from all registered private career-training institutions in BC. The fund belongs to the public and is there to protect true and bona fide student claims.

# Notice of Withdrawal

If a student is considering withdrawal from a program of study, the student is advised to meet with the Campus Director to discuss the reasons behind the decision. At this time, the Campus Director will review the Enrollment Contract that outlines the tuition refund policy. The student is also at this time counselled on the consequences of withdrawal and how it may affect their student loan or alternate source of funding.

If a student decides to withdraw from their program of study, a written request must be sent to the College (email is acceptable). The College will complete a Student Status Change (Withdrawal) form accompanied with a letter confirming the change of student status. The Student Services Coordinator will calculate the tuition paid against the tuition penalty to be applied as well as any additional fees charged for non-tuition relate expenses. Details on how this is calculated can be found on the Enrollment Contract under the refund policy section.

#### Notice of Withdrawal for International Students

In order to maintain the integrity of the College's status as a Designated Learning Institution and ensure compliance under Immigration, Refugees, and Citizenship Canada, the College has adopted the following policy and procedure for international students who wish to withdraw from the institution. International students who have been admitted to the College, and who subsequently wish to withdraw must demonstrate that they will continue to be in compliance with their Student Study Permit and visa requirements when they provide notice of withdrawal. Withdrawal notifications must be in writing. Accompanying documentation should include:

- 1) An official acceptance letter from a Designated Learning Institution that identifies a starting date no later than 30 days from the date of the student's written notice of withdrawal; or
- 2) Documents that verify that the student will leave Canada within 30 days of the date of the student's written notice of withdrawal.

Tuition that is to be refunded will be issued to the student or appropriate funding organization that originally paid the tuition. The financial department is responsible for issuing a payment, should there be a refund, and will do so within 30 days from the date that the written request was received by the institution.

Tuition that is to be collected will be due immediately unless a payment plan is in place and approved by the Campus Director. In the event that tuition continues to be outstanding, the Campus Director will provide the student with the following sequence of letters:

- 1. First Letter Provide the student 2 weeks from the date of the letter to contact the Campus Director to discuss repayment of fees owing.
- 2. Second Letter Provide the student 2 additional weeks from the date of the second letter to contact the Campus Director to discuss repayment of fees owing.
- 3. Final Notice Letter Provide the student 2 final weeks from the date of the final notice letter to contact the Campus Director. If no contact made, the student is placed on collections.

#### Course Assessments

Student competency and understanding will be evaluated using a variety of methods. These assessments may include, projects, presentations, quizzes, tests, homework, assignments, mid-term and final exams. In-class participation is required and designated by the course. Students must achieve the minimum passing mark for all modules (Tourism, Hospitality & Flight Attendant core modules – 70%, Business modules – 65%)

To achieve honours status, a student must achieve an overall aggregate of 90% or above for the entire program and maintain a 90% or higher attendance rate.

#### Exam Rules

An exam will commence at the scheduled time and complete at the scheduled time. Students who arrive late may be eligible to still sit the exam at the discretion of their instructor. Should an instructor allow a student to sit the exam despite their late arrival, their exam will still conclude at the scheduled time and no additional time will be allocated for late arrivals. Depending on the nature of the exam, instructors have the right to deny entrance for late arrivals to the exam and will communicate this to students prior to the examination date. If a student is denied entrance to an exam due to a late arrival, the "Rewrite Exam" protocol will be applied.

Exams may be a combination of open and closed book portions, all open or all closed exams, which may vary in duration. Please refer to the distribution of course marks and exam time limit for your program.

During an exam, students must remain in the classroom at all times. A student may leave the classroom in an emergency if it's been discussed with the Instructor and approved. A student who leaves the classroom without consent from the Instructor forgoes the remaining questions and the exam will be concluded.

#### Exam Protocol

In concert with other private colleges, community colleges and universities in BC, the following guidelines will apply to final exams at DEAC college. Historically it has been shown that marks and professionalism remain at a consistently high standard when this system is applied.

- Exams begin at the scheduled time and will end as instructed.
- Exam material will be located at your assigned seat.
- Any other information required will be on the board.
- Washroom trips are to be taken one at a time.
- No cell phones or cell phone calculators are to be used during the exam time.
- Any breach to the Academic Integrity Policy will result in the exam being stopped immediately and the student will be asked to leave the classroom.

Viewing of exams may be carried out by pre-booked individual sessions with the Instructor.

If a student challenges the marking assessment of their exam, the entire exam will be subject to review by the Instructor. Please follow the Grade Appeal Policy for procedures.

#### Rescheduled Exams

If a student requests to write an exam at a time other than the scheduled seating due to medical reasons or exceptional circumstances, they will have one opportunity to reschedule with the ability to earn full credit and will consequently forfeit the opportunity of being eligible to do a rewrite of the exam in that subject. Exceptional circumstances can be discussed with their Instructor and must be arranged prior to the exam date. Medical issues with a supporting doctor's note, exceptional circumstances or other pre-arranged circumstances that have been approved by the Campus Director of the respective campus may provide the opportunity for a rewrite. All fees are owing and payable as per the contract.

#### **Homework and Classroom Assignments**

Homework and assignments are required to be submitted on the assigned date and time. Late submission will be subject to a mark reduction as defined below. Work produced during your course at DEAC college remains the property of DEAC college at all times and may be used for instruction or promotional aspects of future courses.

The late submission of homework, assignments, quizzes, or tests outlined above will receive a mark no higher than the minimum passing percentage and, at the Instructors discretion, may be deemed a rewrite. The Instructor may also determine if outstanding work must be submitted before the final exam of the specific course.

#### Rewrites (Exams, Assignments, Quizzes or Tests)

Students who do not pass an exam, assignment, quiz or test, due to a final mark being below the minimum passing mark, late submission or absence (including denied entry due to a late arrival), will have one opportunity to resubmit or attempt the course work considered as a rewrite. Once an exam, assignment, quiz or test is deemed a rewrite, the student may receive a mark no greater than the minimum passing mark for that module

If the student's overall mark for the entire module meets or exceeds the module's overall minimum passing mark despite a failed exam, assignment, quiz or test, a rewrite is not required. However, a student has the right to request a rewrite in order to improve their overall mark.

All rewrite examinations and submissions must be completed within one month of the original due date. Should no rewrite be completed by this time or if the 1 rewrite attempt does not achieve the minimum passing mark, the final marks for the course will be closed, and the student will be required to retake the entire module.

Rewrites should not be taken lightly, and continued occurrences of rewrites will result in a student being placed on academic probation and potential dismissal from the College due to failing to maintain satisfactory scholastic standing in their program.

All the above is subject to discussion with your Instructor or the Campus Director.

#### Rewrite Fees

A rewrite fee of \$100 will be charged *per assignment, quiz, exam and test* that must be completed in order to achieve an overall passing mark in a module. If the rewrite is a quiz, exam or test, the fee must be paid prior to challenging the rewrite. If the rewrite is an assignment, the revised mark will not be issued until the fee is paid.

If the student does not achieve a minimum passing mark on the rewrite, they will be required to retake the entire course and subject to additional Course Retake fees.

All the above is subject to discussion with your Instructor or the Campus Director.

#### Course Retake

If, during the period of study on a registered program, a student is unsuccessful at achieving the minimum passing mark for any course that makes up their program, they will be required to retake the entire course. The course retake fees are calculated at \$15 per 1 hour of instruction. The cost of retaking a course can range anywhere from \$240 - \$800 depending on its duration.

If the student retakes the course, the student is eligible to receive full marks, however, please note that all work submitted must be new and original. Previously submitted or graded work may not be used as a basis for evaluation and will not be accepted or used as a basis for competency.

Should a student not successfully pass a course retake, they may be required to pay to retake the course again or be dismissed from the College as a result of failing to maintain satisfactory scholastic standing in their program.

#### Student Marks

Confirmation of marks: marks achieved in a course will be returned to the student as follows:

- Assignments 2 weeks from the assignment due date, as issued by the Instructor
- Short answer assignments 1 week
- Essays 2 weeks
- Tourism Research Project 4 weeks
- Quizzes 1 week
- Exams 2 weeks
- Final exams 2 weeks

Please see your Instructor for the process of advising marks. Exams and quizzes remain the property of DEAC college and may not be removed from the campus.

#### Program End Dates & Re-admission

The program end date is discussed during the enrollment process and is located on your Enrollment Contract. If you have any questions your Campus Administrator or Campus Director will be able to assist.

This date is the final date for completion of all required components of your program, including any work experience component such as a practicum or co-op. The completion includes all outstanding work such as examinations, projects, presentations, quizzes or any other assessment as determined by the Instructor and as is deemed relevant to the program completion.

Once the end date has been exceeded, the student file will be closed and a final transcript will be issued.

Further outstanding work as outlined above cannot be submitted as the student is now in the position of readmission and fees will apply.

For a student file to be re-opened, an appointment with the Campus Director will determine the terms of a new Enrollment Contract. Both parties will agree upon these terms and the applicable fees must be submitted prior to the acceptance of any assignments. An Independent Learning Plan will be created outlining the required items for completion with applicable due dates.

Re-admission charges are \$250.00 for Domestic Students and \$350.00 for International Students in addition to a grad and archive fee of \$75.00.

Resubmission fees will apply and be outlined by the Campus Director. This information will be included and detailed in an Enrollment Contract.

There will be no negotiation relating to the dates set in the contract once both parties have agreed and signed.

#### Financial Assistance

Students enrolled in full-time programs may be eligible for Canada and Provincial Student Loans and Awards. Student Loan forms are to be completed online via Student Aid BC's website. Students who apply for loan funding, the application should be completed and submitted a minimum of 4 weeks prior to their program start date. If funding has not been approved prior to the program start date, an initial payment is required before commencement of studies.

As part of the College's commitment to preparing our students for success, all students wishing to apply for student loan funding are required to complete a budgeting worksheet to assist in forecasting educational costs during their study period. The purpose of the budget worksheet is to ensure students are not proceeding with full-time studies that will place them in financial hardship which significantly increases the risk of withdrawal from the program and challenges with repaying their loan.

Students should note that any adjustments to their training program might affect their financial obligations with Student Loans. For information on eligibility, maintaining your loan, program requirements such as attendance and marks, repayment details and your loan responsibilities, visit <a href="https://www.studentaidbc.ca">www.studentaidbc.ca</a>.

Many banking institutions offer reasonable educational loans for DEAC College students. Please note that a co-signer may be required for these financing options.

#### **Tuition Fees**

Students will be given a fee payment schedule prior to the first day of classes or during the first week of classes. Students are responsible for ensuring that all fees are paid to the College according to the fee schedule. Making payments before or on the scheduled payment date is the responsibility of the student.

Non-Student Aid BC funded students are required to have all program fees paid in full a minimum of 8 weeks prior to a work experience practicum or co-op. Students with outstanding fees will not be eligible to attend practicum or co-op work experiences. Students registered in a program that does not have a work experience component or the program duration is 3 months or less, are required to have all program fees paid in full a minimum of 4 weeks prior to the program end date.

#### Late Payments

Students who do not pay by the date outlined in their fee payment schedule may be given 2 days' grace but will be subject to a \$15.00 late fee. If you are experiencing financial difficulty and are unable to pay your fees on time, you may request a promissory note which must be approved by the Campus Director. The due date for payment of fees may be extended by one week. This is only done in extenuating circumstances and must be negotiated prior to the date fees are due.

Should a student not make a fee payment after the 2-day grace period or date negotiated and approved by the Campus Director, the following will transpire:

- 1. The Campus Director will issue a warning letter with a period of 4 weeks to finalize the outstanding balance outlined in the fee payment schedule. In class participation during the 4-week period may be limited or excluded pending arrangements with the Campus Director.
- 2. Should a student not make payment after the 4-week period, the student may be temporarily suspended from studies until the outstanding fees have been addressed or dismissed from the College. Should a student be dismissed, the College's Tuition and Fee Refund policy will be applied. Please refer to the Dismissal Policy.

# **Returned Cheques**

These will be subject to a \$25.00 charge.

# Program Delay/Transfer Fees (Prior to Enrollment Contract Commencement)

A delay of start date or transfer of program to an alternate campus is possible as long as it is before the start date on the original Enrollment Contract. Students who do so will be charged all fees due under their registration contract at the time. If the student would like to re-enroll for a future start date or transfer of programs, re-admission fees of \$250.00 for domestic students and \$350.00 for international students will apply. A new Enrollment Contract will be required and if applicable, DEAC College may move tuition and fees already paid on account over to the new start date or transfer program.

Please note: transfer from one program to another may result in cancellation penalties being applied to the first program.

# Program Delay/Transfer Fees (Post Enrollment Contract Commencement)

Changes to a current program (during the start and end date on the Enrollment Contract) such as rescheduling a course or changing campus, will be reviewed and require approval by the Campus Director. Payment of \$250.00 change fee, due at the time of the request. No requests will be reviewed or considered until the fee has been received and this fee does not guarantee that the request can be accommodated.

#### **Prior Learning Assessment Policy**

DEAC College will consider prior learning assessment applications from students that have attended other recognized training institutions. To submit an application, DEAC College requires:

- 1. Students must present all the required documentation a minimum of 4 weeks prior to the program start date to the Admissions Advisor. Documents required are:
  - a. Course outline
  - b. Transcript of marks showing successful completion
  - c. Prior Learning Assessment form (PLA) fee of \$250.00. Payment of the PLA fee will ensure a thorough review of material submitted however does not guarantee that any or all of the submitted courses for review will be recognized.
  - d. Determining equivalency will be based on factors such as:
    - i. Learning outcomes
    - ii. Subject matter
    - iii. Textbooks and support material
    - iv. Assessment methods and standard
    - v. Course length and credits associated
- 2. Following a complete submission package and further review by the Senior Education Administrator, DEAC College will outline the course(s) that receive a PLA credit (not exceeding 50% of the total inclass training period of the program) and the tuition credited on the Enrollment Contract.

PLA courses taken more than five years ago may be considered and will be reviewed in more detail to ensure curriculum transferability. In addition, PLA will not be considered for Career Development, Practicum or Co-op Work Experiences.

#### Credit Transfer Agreements into Higher Level Institutions

DEAC College is pleased to offer transfer credits toward higher level Diplomas or Bachelor Degrees in Hospitality or Tourism Management in private universities and colleges. It must be noted that students wishing to transfer into receiving institutions must meet the entry requirements of that particular institution. Having successfully completed a program or programs at DEAC College does not offer automatic acceptance of the receiving institution.

Completion of DEAC College Diploma Programs does not constitute direct enrollment into the mentioned colleges or universities. Each college and university program has specific requirements. DEAC College graduates must meet the entrance requirements of the receiving institution.

If DEAC College can assist in any way, please contact us.

#### Photocopying Machine

Photocopying is not available for students. If your request is related to homework assignments, please refer to your Instructor.

#### Printer

Printers are not available to students on campus. DEAC College is moving toward a paperless environment wherever possible. Assignments can be emailed to your respective Instructor. This will create an electronic record of your documents for ease of use and revisions if necessary. Should an Instructor request that an assignment or any other form of documentation be in print form, this is the responsibility of the student to produce.

#### **Telephone**

If emergency phone calls are needed, please see the Administration. College telephones are not available for use during business hours, except in an emergency. Emergency long distance telephone calls will be charged at current long-distance rates.

#### **Book Replacement Charges**

Students will be liable for the full replacement value of any books not returned or damaged during the duration of their course.

#### Reprinting Replacement Charges

Students will be responsible for the cost incurred of reprinting materials that have already been previously provided by the college. It is recommended that students retain all material provided during the program, should it be required for reference at a later date.

#### Additional Charges May Include

- Tutorial fees \$25.00 per hour
- Student ID card replacement \$20.00

# **Student Support Services**

# **Employment Opportunities**

During studies, opportunities sometimes arise for students to gain part-time employment from various industries that DEAC College has networks with. Students will be notified of any relevant employment opportunities via on campus notice boards, emails, and verbally by DEAC College staff.

For other job opportunities, you can look at local newspapers, online job sites such as Craigslist/Monster/Indeed, and community notice boards. Please remember it is important to balance work, study and personal time.

Alumni students of DEAC College will have access to job placement assistance, ongoing support for upgrading resumes and access to related job leads through the DEAC College website.

This service is available to all graduates requesting information and support in their job search. Assistance

includes resume and cover letter preparation, job lead emails, career trends, and general support.

#### Student Evaluations

Students will have several opportunities to evaluate all facets of DEAC College during their program duration, through online evaluations completed during class time and one-on-one meetings. The Campus Director will be available to answer any questions regarding definitions of terms used in the evaluations to ensure that all evaluations have been submitted.

All online evaluations at DEAC College are anonymous, however you are able to put your name on the evaluation if you wish to be contacted to discuss the evaluation in more detail. Evaluation windows open on quarterly basis through Survey Monkey.

One-on-one meetings are conducted monthly with the student and the Instructor. This provides a private opportunity for both parties to discuss the student's academic path at DEAC College, progress, marks, attendance and more.

#### Alcohol & Cannabis

Students may not attend College or field trips while under the influence of alcohol and/or cannabis and are forbidden from bringing intoxicating beverages / liquor/substances onto DEAC College premise at any time. Any student found in an intoxicated state will be requested to leave the College (supervised by DEAC College staff) and will be subject to disciplinary action.

#### Drugs

DEAC College forbids the use of illegal substances at any time during classes or field trips. This also includes the ownership of drug taking equipment. Any student found possessing, using or being under the influence of illegal substances will be removed from the College and the proper authorities will be informed. Consumption of illegal substances will result in disciplinary action.

#### Smoking

Smoking is strictly prohibited on campus or at the building entrance as per provincial laws.

#### Procedure for Reporting Allegations of Harassment and Bullying

Any individual or individuals that believe they have been victims of this type of harassment should report the incident to their Campus Director. It is preferable that incidents of this nature be reported as soon as possible.

DEAC College will do all in its power to protect the privacy of the individuals involved and ensure that the complainant and accused are both treated fairly. Information about individual complaints is considered confidential and will be shared only if the complainant signs a written release form.

# **Academic Information**

#### Attendance

In the event you are unable to attend your class or work experience for any reason it is required that you call or email your Instructor before the start time and leave a message detailing your name, class, and reason for absence. Where appropriate please also call any work experience provider to advise them of your absence. In all other circumstances speak to the Campus Director.

Further details can be found towards the end of this handbook, under DEAC College's Attendance Policy.

#### Term Breaks & Requested Breaks in Study

There are 3 term breaks during the calendar year at DEAC College: Spring Term Break (1 week), Summer Term Break (1 week) and Winter Term Break (1 week). During these breaks, no classes are in session and students can use these times as they please. Please refer to your student schedule for confirmation on the dates of the breaks.

Students may wish to take breaks outside of the term breaks, but it must be noted that the College's programs are not designed for students to take breaks at their own leisure and are strongly discouraged from taking breaks that will disrupt their study period.

Students are required to request an authorized leave from studies prior to making a commitment to take a break in studies no less than 4 weeks before the desired leave date. The maximum length of an authorized leave from studies is 4 weeks not including any term breaks. Applications for leave will not be considered if the course has already been delivered. An application fee of \$250.00 is due at the time of submission, no applications will be accepted until paid. Requested breaks in study for the following programs will not be considered due their short duration:

- 1. Hospitality Management Diploma/ Co-op
- 2. Hospitality Certificate/
- 3. Business Administration

#### Key Considerations for an authorized leave:

- 1. Scheduling: When and where will the courses that a student will miss next take place and are there any conflicts with existing scheduled courses.
- 2. Funding (Student Loans, First Nation Band Funding, HRSDC, WorkSafe BC): Is the student receiving any form of funding? If so, are there restrictions in place from that funding source that do not allow breaks in study other than the College's term breaks?

- 3. International Students: What are the expiration dates of the student's study and/or co-op visa's? Is there a risk that the student may face challenges in returning to or completing studies? Does the student have visa extension applications pending? Is the student aware they are not allowed to work during a personal break?
- 4. Academic status: Is the student in good standing both in program progress and attendance?

Should a student go on an unauthorized leave, they will be issued a failing mark for any courses that took place during their leave which they did not attend. Should this occur students will be charged a course retake fee (Course Retake, p.14) for each course they have missed.

Where prior approval is sought, every effort will be made to assist the student to develop an Independent Learning Plan to make up missed assignment(s), class work or the rescheduling of modules.

# Class Expeditions / Field Trips

It is the expectation of DEAC College that all students behave in a professional and organized manner. Dress will be business attire or as appropriate for the event, Instructors will advise.

Timekeeping will be agreed prior to trip and will be adhered to without exception. Field trips are a critical part of the learning process and must be taken seriously. If you miss a departure it will be your responsibility to join the group on route.

#### Closures - Weather Related

In the result of severe weather conditions please make sure you check our website as well as our social media pages for College closure, rescheduling of classes, or any other announcements that may be made. Notices of closure will be posted no later than 7:30am.

#### Mobile Phones

Mobile phones are permitted on campus but must be turned off or turned to silent prior to entering a learning and practice setting. Your Instructors will accommodate emergency calls. All emergency calls must be taken outside the classroom environment. Failure to comply could result in a warning letter and/or further disciplinary action.

# **School Supplies**

While in attendance at DEAC College students are responsible for supplies as required. Typically, the following items may be required: laptop, pens, pencils, binders, loose leaf lined paper, white out, basic four function calculator (phones are not permitted in exams), highlighters, ruler, and a flash drive.

Students should have a computer or regular access to one to conduct research and complete assignments. Please inquire with an Admission Advisor for software specifications and requirements.

#### Allergies

With respect for others, DEAC College is a scent-free zone. Please do not bring or wear strongly scented products to the College as these can greatly impact other student's ability to comfortably focus on their studies. Many forms of strong scents can cause a harmful impact to a student leading up to and including the need to seek medical attention. Various forms of scents can create this impact and examples may include but not be limited to: perfumes, colognes, body sprays, hand sanitizers, moisturizers, sunscreen, lip balm, certain foods and beverages and even some laundry detergents. The use of strong-smelling foods, such as seafood, in the microwaves is also prohibited.

It's asked that students refrain from wearing anything that has a strong scent and instead seek alternatives that have a neutral aroma.

If a student feels they are being adversely affected by a scent, they should privately discuss the concern with their instructor who will assist them in identifying an appropriate course of action which may include addressing the individual(s) who are not adhering to a scent-free zone policy. Further accommodation for the student affected by the scent may be provided if necessary. If it is clearly evident that an individual is not upholding the scent free policy, the may be asked to wash off the scent or sent home for the day if they are unable to do so.

#### Etiquette

It is understood that while in class, all students will listen intently to their Instructor. Should a student have to leave or enter the class during scheduled class times, please do so in a quiet and non-disruptive manner.

If you arrive to class late, your instructor reserves the right to not allow entry into class. If you are permitted to enter class, please quietly take your seat and do not disrupt the classroom

# Food & Drink

In an effort to provide students and visitors with a well-kept, clean and tidy campus environment, consumption of food and beverages must take place in the designated eating areas as it is not permitted in the classrooms. However, water that is kept in an enclosed and sealable container is acceptable. In consideration of student allergies, strongly scented food such as garlic and seafood are not permitted to be used in the campus microwaves.

#### Handouts and Classroom Materials

If you should be absent from a classroom session, it is your responsibility to contact classmates or your instructor to receive any handouts or information missed.

# **Visitors**

Visitors are defined as any person or persons not registered with DEAC College. Visitors must have authorization from the Instructor or DEAC College representative to attend classroom sessions. Children and pets are not permitted in class during study periods without the expressed consent of the Campus Director. Students violating this conduct will be asked to leave and be responsible for gathering any missed schoolwork.

# When You Finish Studying

#### Graduation

DEAC College graduation ceremonies take place twice per year, once in April and once in December.

The event is usually scheduled the second or third week of the month, dependent on venue availability. The ceremony takes place from 3pm – 5pm and includes a graduate procession.

Recent graduates and students who will be graduating within 1-2 months of the ceremony are eligible to attend. This means the student must have fully completed their program (including work experience) or be scheduled to fully complete their program (including work experience) within 1-2 months of the event. Graduates who were unable to attend their original ceremony date may also request to attend a later event up to 1 year after graduation. It is the responsibility of the graduate to know when they are scheduled to complete their studies and what ceremony they would therefore be eligible to attend. If unsure, students should contact the College.

Please note that these occasions require a formal dress code unless otherwise stated. Formal regalia (grad gowns) are required and will be provided by DEAC College on the day of the ceremony.

#### Qualification and Achievement Certification and Transcript

All students are provided with a copy of their qualification and achievement certification (certificate or diploma) and transcript. Final transcripts, certificate(s) and/or diploma achieved will be available within 60 days after completion of the program. Students will be notified via email that their completion documents will be available for pick up at the Vancouver campus. NOTE: The College does not issue diplomas/certificates/transcripts at the graduation ceremonies. They must be picked up from the Campus.

To ensure receipt of these documents, students must meet the following requirements:

- 1. All course work, assignments, exams, quizzes and other methods of assessments are submitted by the scheduled date, prior to the end date on the Enrollment Contract.
- 2. All work experience components (practicum or co-op if applicable) to be completed with proper documentation and log hours submitted.
- 3. Account balance to be paid in full.

#### **Grading System**

DEAC College Instructors will evaluate student performance that will formalize a student's success within a course and/or program. The college is responsible for ensuring that students are evaluated in a consistent and equitable manner that is clear and communicated to ensure student success. The purpose of outlining DEAC College's grading system is to establish these responsibilities of both the student and college. For students who may be dissatisfied with a grade, please follow the appeal policy located in the <a href="Dispute Resolution Policy">Dispute Resolution Policy</a>.

Passing mark for all courses is 70%. All weighted courses must be passed in order to earn a certificate or diploma. Please refer to your program outline and Campus Administrator for more clarification if required.

Grade	%	GPA
A+	90-100%	4.33
Α	85-89.99%	4.0
A-	80-84.99%	3.67
B+	77-79.99%	3.33
В	73-76.99%	3.0
B-	70-72.99%	2.67
C+	67-69.99%	2.33
С	63-66.99%	2.0
C-	60-62.99%	1.67
D+	57-59.99%	1.33
D	53-56.99%	1.0
D-	50-52.99%	.67
F	0-49.99%	0

#### Post Placement Support

All students exiting DEAC College through course completion, end of program or withdrawal or dismissal date are encouraged to have an appointment with a Campus Director or a relevant staff member to discuss what you will do after your studies at DEAC College. The College will also reach out to former students via email, SMS text messages and phone to touch base after their study period.

Please provide us with as much honest feedback so that we can assist you in achieving positive outcomes. This information can also be used to keep in touch with our Alumni students.

# Refresher Courses

Alumni are eligible to attend up to a maximum of three courses at no cost, to refresh their skills. As a part of ongoing support and job placement assistance, it's important that alumni be current within their skill sets. It is quite common as industry changes, technology advances,

Alumni will be required to follow the enrollment process and may participate in class however there will be no formal assessment or credit awarded.

#### Alumni Discounts

A \$250 discount is available to all DEAC College Alumni when registering for a second diploma program.

#### Document Re-Issue Fees

• There will be a charge of \$40.00 for re-issuing a transcript, certificate, or diploma. Records requiring retrieval that are archived at DEAC College's off-site facility are subject to additional fees.

#### <u>Taxes</u>

Students may ask to receive their T2202 tax receipt electronically from the campus administration. Tax receipts are provided for each on-campus, full-time student.

Students of our online programs are not eligible for a tax receipt.

For more information, please refer to Students & Income Tax, and Eligible Tuition Fees on the CRA website.

In order to ensure accuracy on the T2202 tax receipt, please update your mailing address.

#### Reward Incentive Referral Program

If a referral is made by an alumni or current student and leads to a registered full time student at DEAC College, the student will be eligible for a \$150.00 referral gift for diploma programs and \$75.00 referral gift for certificate programs.

# **DEA Canadian College Policies**



#### ACADEMIC INTEGRITY POLICY

DEA Canadian College:	
Academic Integrity	
Name of Policy	
All employees are responsible for administering this policy.	
Position(s) Responsible	

# **Policy:**

Academic integrity refers to any form of cheating that occurs in relation to a formal submission of student work (this may include research papers, essays, homework, assignments, quizzes, exams etc.). Forms of cheating are listed below, but not exclusive:

- 1. Plagiarism the use of words, ideas, distortion of the truth, or improper use of another's work without crediting the original source to obtain an academic advantage. Work that is considered to be either of direct text copy, copy and paste, not cited, cited incorrectly, has been previously submitted for marks, or any other variation will be returned to the student and marked as incomplete. This may range from an entire assignment or specific passages within an assignment, taken without appropriate acknowledgment.
- 2. Cheating attempts to gain or give assistance without appropriate acknowledgement.
- 3. Impersonation using a student's identity to gain academic advancement for said student, or outsourcing work to either an organization or a person for academic advancement and claiming it as original work.
- 4. Deception providing false information regarding a formal submission. For example, this could include false reasoning for not submitting an assignment or claiming an assignment was submitted.
- 5. Bribery or paid services providing or receiving information for academic advancement with monetary value or some other non-monetary exchange is involved and has altered the behavior of the recipient or influenced the action of a College employee.

Students are responsible for ensuring that they understand the Academic Integrity policy among other policies outlined in the Student Handbook. Each student is responsible for the work they produce, should they have doubts regarding the work they intend to submit, they should consult their Instructor.

Breach of the Academic Integrity policy is considered an academic offense and is outlined as grounds for dismissal. A student's academic future with the College will be reviewed on an individual basis. Should the College offer leniency; a student will be placed on Academic Probation, which is outlined in the policy section of the Student Handbook.

Plagiarism software may be used in the determination of plagiarism; however, its use is at the discretion of the College.

# **Procedure:**

- 1. A meeting between the student, Instructor and Campus Director will take place within 10 days of said alleged conduct.
- 2. An investigation will take place to further determine whether the alleged conduct is true, please refer to the procedures outlined in the <u>Student Dismissal Policy</u>, found in the Student Handbook.
- 3. As a result of the investigation, the student may be dismissed from the College or placed on academic probation.
  - a. <u>Student Dismissal</u> please refer to the policy.
  - b. <u>Academic Probation</u> please refer to the policy. Should the student be placed on academic probation, the student will receive a mark of zero and will be required to retake for a no more than the minimum passing mark, rewrite fees may apply.



#### ACADEMIC PROBATION POLICY

DEA	Canadian	Col	lege:

# **Academic Probation**

Name of Policy

# All employees are responsible for administering this policy.

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

Academic Probation will be assigned to a student who, while not falling under the grounds of immediate dismissal, has:

- Earned a cumulative average of less than the minimum passing mark in any three modules, at any given point during the program.
- Earned a cumulative attendance average throughout the duration of the program of less than 90%. Excluding medical issues with a supporting doctor's note, exceptional circumstances or other pre-arranged circumstances that have been approved by the Campus Director. All fees are owing and payable as per the contract.
- Has not upheld the terms outlined in the Respectful and Fair Treatment of Students Policy, Dismissal Policy, and Academic Integrity Policy.

A student placed on Academic Probation will have one month from the infraction to complete any outstanding assignments, projects, quizzes, exams or assessment methods outlined by the Instructor. Students will be placed on an Independent Learning Plan, written and agreed upon by the College and student. The Independent Learning Plan will outline what's outstanding, when the outstanding items are to be completed and submitted, any associated fees, with a maximum mark no greater than the minimum passing mark for the module. Each case will be reviewed on an individual basis. Please note, fees and conditions may apply.

A student placed on Academic Probation is unable to register for further programs until they are placed in to good standing. This restriction may be waived at the discretion of Campus Directors of the College.

Academic Probation will be changed to good standing if the student's cumulative average raises above 70%, or the outstanding terms are reconciled.

Students who do not enter into good standing after one month from being placed on Academic Probation, may have their probationary period extended or may be dismissed from the program.

Any further violation while under Academic Probation will result in immediate dismissal (please refer to our dismissal policy).



#### **ADMISSION POLICY**

# DEA Canadian College

Admission Policy	
Name of Policy	
Admiccione Advicor	
Admissions Advisor	

# **Policy:**

DEA Canadian College is committed to enrolling students who meet all of our program admission criteria and who are likely to succeed in meeting their education and career goals.

# **General Requirements**

Students are requested to have one of the following pre-requisites to qualify for enrollment into a DEA Canadian College Diploma or Certificate program:

- 1. Grade 12 graduation from a Canadian High School or an equivalent level institution Worldwide;
- 2. Apply as a mature student, be over 19 years of age and successfully complete the DEA Canadian College Entrance Exam with a passing grade of 65%.

If English is not the first language of the student, one of the following pre-requisites is required to be admitted into this program:

- 1. IELTS score of 5.5 or higher (with no band below 5.5) or equivalent English language benchmark verified by the institution.
- 2. Minimum of 2 semesters full-time of non-ESL studies at an English-speaking secondary or post-secondary institution.
- 3. DEA Canadian College English Assessment (written onsite) with a score of 70%
- 4. DEA Canadian College online English assessment with a score of 75%

In addition, DEA Canadian College recommends the following personal attributes: enjoy working with people, have a positive attitude, be enthusiastic, be responsible, to be willing to learn and to be ready to take on new challenges and ideas.

For domestic students, Canadian citizenship or landed immigrant status is required. International students are required to possess a valid study visa for programs longer than 6 months and prior to the program start date. International students are also automatically enrolled in insurance coverage through the College's partner, Guard.me. This coverage provides emergency insurance coverage for international students that go beyond the basic coverages of BC's Medical Service Plan (MSP).



## ATTENDANCE POLICY

# DEA Canadian College

# **Attendance Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

#### <u>Absence</u>

Due to the interactive nature of the programs at DEA Canadian College and professional conduct requirements, all students are required to maintain a minimum of 80% attendance of the courses in which they are enrolled. Students, who fail to maintain the 80% attendance requirement may result in dismissal from the program, please refer to the Dismissal Policy for procedures.

Students will be required to provide explanations for absences however this does not equal an 'excused absence'. Absence to be marked as 'excused absence' and be exempt from the 80% attendance requirement must be approved by the Campus Director.

Students, who have absence from class due to illness for more than one day, are required to submit a medical certificate to the Campus Director. This document must include the name of the physician, address, telephone number, verbiage affirming the medical issue along with dates that support the period of time the student was absent.

#### **Excessive Absence**

Students are expected to be in attendance as per the Enrollment Contract. Each student is provided a program schedule on induction day, outlining his or her day-to-day sessions throughout the educational period at DEA Canadian College. Depending on the program, a student may have one session or two sessions per day (morning or afternoon), delivered in four-hour intervals.

Excessive absence includes but is not limited to:

- 1. Unscheduled, unexplained absences
- 2. Tardiness including late arrivals or early departures
- 3. Attending a morning session and not the afternoon session, or vice versa

Students with excessive, erratic, unexplained attendance may face the following consequences:

- 1. A verbal warning for regular unexplained absences
- 2. A first warning letter for three days of unexplained consecutive absences and/or for sporadic

- attendance resulting in falling below 80% attendance requirement
- 3. A final warning letter for four days of unexplained consecutive absences and/or for no improvement after the agreed time frame stated in the student's Independent Learning Plan
- 4. A dismissal letter after five days of unexplained consecutive absences and/or failure to improve attendance after one verbal warning and two written warnings

Commitment to study is one that should not be considered lightly. Absent students will be missing out on important material during class delivery time that can be very difficult to repeat. This will make completing assessments very challenging. Please make full use of the delivery time your Instructors provide to enhance your learning experience with DEA Canadian College.

Attendance and punctuality are very important and are recorded on a daily basis. Attendance is tracked by the hour and may be used in reporting purposes to the following organizations; Student Loans, Citizenship and Immigration Canada, Workers Compensation Board, Employment and Social Development Canada and more. Additionally, these records are used when calculating participation marks, practicum or co-op work experience. In order to guarantee the work experience placement, it is required that attendance is 90% or higher. Attendance to all aspects of your program is mandatory.

For those on <u>Student Loans</u>, please familiarize yourself with the requirements to maintain your loan and continue you in your studies.



#### DISPUTE RESOLUTION POLICY

DEA Canadian College:

# **Dispute Resolution Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

## Policy:

DEA Canadian College provides an opportunity for students to resolve disputes of a serious nature and grade appeals in a fair and equitable manner. This policy governs complaints from students respecting DEA Canadian College and any aspect of its operations. Student will not be subject to any form of retaliation as a result of filing a complaint.

The policy applies to all current students and former students who are within 1 year of their graduation, withdrawal, or dismissal date. Students wishing to appeal marks must submit their dispute 30 days from the date the mark was received to submit their concern in writing to the Campus Director.

Grades on the following assessment methods may be appealed; assignments, projects, and exams.

The student making the complaint may be represented by an agent or lawyer.

If the student is or was enrolled in an approved program, is dissatisfied with the determination, and has been misled by the institution regarding any significant aspect of that program, he or she may file a complaint with the Private Training Institutions Branch (http://www.privatetraininginstitutionsbranch.bc.ca).

# **Procedure for Student Disputes:**

- 1. When a concern arises, the student should address the concern with the staff member most directly involved. If the student is not satisfied with the outcome at this level, the student should put his/her concern in writing.
- 2. The student must provide the written complaint to the Administration Manager, Daniele Sampaio(admin@deacollege.ca), who is responsible for making determinations in respect of complaints. If the Administration Manager is absent or is named in a complaint, the student must provide the complaint to the Campus Director, Yalda ahmadvand (director@deacollege.ca).
- 3. The Administration Manager will arrange to meet with the student to discuss the concern and desired resolution within 5 College days of receiving the student's written concern, or as soon as practicable.

- 4. Following the meeting with the student, the Administration Manager will conduct whatever enquiries and/or investigations are necessary and appropriate to determine whether the student's concerns are substantiated in whole or in part. Those inquiries may involve further discussion(s) with the student either individually or with appropriate DEAC College personnel.
- 5. The necessary enquiries and/or investigations shall be completed no later than 10 College days following the receipt of the student's written concerns. The Administration Manager will do one of the following within 10 days of receiving the student's written concerns:
  - a. Determine that the student's concerns are not substantiated; or
  - b. Determine that the student's concerns are substantiated in whole or in part;
- 6. The student and the institution's personnel involved shall receive a written summary of the reasons for the determination.
- 7. All parties should sign a copy of all documentation relating to every student's complaint. A copy shall be given to the student, and the original will be placed in the student file.
- 8. If it has been determined that the student's concerns are substantiated in whole or in part the Administration Manager shall include a proposed resolution of the substantiated concern(s).
- 9. If the student is not satisfied with the determination of the Administration Manager, the student must advise the Administration Manager within 48 hours of being informed of the determination. The Administration Manager will immediately refer the matter to the Campus Director who will review the matter and meet with the student within 5 College days.
- 10. The Campus Director of the institution shall either confirm or vary the determination of the Administration. The student and the institution's personnel involved shall receive a written summary of the reasons for the determination by the Campus Director.
- 11. If the issue is of a serious nature the Senior Education Administrator of the College may, in his/her sole discretion and cost, engage the services of a third party mediator to assist in the resolution of the dispute.
- 12. If the student is dissatisfied with the determination by the Campus Director, and/or believes they have been misled by the institution regarding any significant aspect of that program, the student may file a complaint with the Private Training Institutions Branch (PTIB) (<a href="www.privatetraininginstitutions.gov.bc.ca">www.privatetraininginstitutions.gov.bc.ca</a>). Complaints must be filed with PTIB within one year of the date a student completes, is dismissed from, or withdraws from the program.

#### **Procedure for Grade Appeal:**

- 1. If a student is dissatisfied with the grade received for a mid-term or final course assessment and can provide evidence that a higher grade is warranted, he/she should discuss with his/ her Instructor. The Instructor will reconsider the grade and, if warranted, assign a different grade.
- 2. If the student is not satisfied with the outcome of his/her appeal to the Instructor, he/she should submit a written appeal to the Campus Director.
- 3. The Campus Director will obtain a copy of the assessment from the Instructor and will have the assessment re-marked by another Instructor.
- 4. If the assessment achieves a higher grade on re-mark, the higher grade will be assigned to the student. If the assessment achieves a lower grade on re-mark, the original grade will be retained.
- 5. If the Campus Director reviews the grade appeal, the grade assigned following the re-mark and review will be final and cannot be appealed further.





DEA Canadian College:

# **Fee Payment Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director, Student Finance Officer, Admissions Advisor**

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

DEAC College provides students several options to paying their program fees which they are required to confirm at the time of enrollment. Once a payment method has been determined, the student is responsible for adhering to the agreed to payment plan (established through a Schedule A) and ensuring all payments are made on time. Students receiving financial assistance to pay for their schooling through programs such as: student loans, Work BC sponsoring programs, Work Safe BC vocational rehabilitation programs, and Indigenous Band funding are responsible for ensuring that all necessary steps are completed so that funding may be released to pay for program fees as per their payment schedule.

All fees paid to DEA Canadian College must be paid in Canadian dollars (the College does not accept cryptocurrencies, such as Bitcoin, at this time).

Students who are paying for their program fees directly with the College are required to have all program fees paid in full a minimum of 8 weeks prior to a work experience practicum or co-op. Students with outstanding fees will not be eligible to attend practicum or co-op work experiences. Students registered in a program that does not have a work experience component or the program duration is 3 months or less, are required to have all program fees paid in full a minimum of 4 weeks prior to the program end date. No official documentation will be released to a student (official transcript and/or certificates/diplomas) that is delinquent on their fees until they are paid in full.

Fees may be paid to the College by the following methods:

- Cash (up to a maximum of \$1,000 CDN): Due to the rising concern of money laundering
  activities in British Columbia, including in the post-secondary system, a single student may
  provide cash payments to a maximum amount of \$1,000 for their entire program. The
  balance of a student's program fees must be paid by one of the other payment methods
  indicated below.
- 2. **Debit:** The College accepts payment by debit card, however students are responsible for ensuring they are aware of any daily transaction limits (often \$1000) and how this may affect their ability to pay their fees on time. If a student is unable to pay the full amount of a fee owing due to a transaction limit, they may be charged a late fee of \$15.

- 3. Credit: Students may make credit payments on school fees and when doing so, are encouraged to complete a "Pre-Authorized Credit Card Payment Form" so that payments are processed on time without the need for students to have to process the payment in person. Pre-Authorized Credit Card Payment Forms are kept in the student's records and locked in the institution's student records room.
- 4. **Cheque**: Payments may be processed by cheque and students are encouraged to provide post-dated cheques that the College will process as each payment becomes due. Post-dated cheques are kept with the student's records and locked in the institution's student records room.
- 5. **Certified Cheque:** Certified cheques are received from a student's financial institution and allow a student to make large sum payments to the institution. A certified cheque provides confirmation from the student's financial institution that sufficient funds exist in the account to cover the cheque by setting aside the funds needed to cover the cheque until it is cashed by the institution.
- 6. **Money Order/Bank Draft:** A similar method to certified cheques guaranteed by the student's financial institution with the difference of the institution requiring a prepayment to be made by the student first.
- 7. **Bank Transfer:** Students may conduct an e-transfer of funds from their account directly to the College. To conduct an e-transfer please speak to your admissions advisor or Student Finance Officer.
- 8. **Wire Transfer:** Students who are overseas (outside of Canada) only, may send payment for program fees by wire-transfer. To conduct a wire-transfer please speak to your international admissions advisor.



#### **HEALTH AND SAFETY POLICY**

DEA Canadian College:

# **Health and Safety Policy**

Name of Policy

# All employees are responsible for administering this policy.

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

DEAC College is committed to providing a healthy and safe working and learning environment for all employees and students. The policy applies to all DEAC College employees and students.

# **Procedure for Fire Safety:**

- 1. The Campus Director ensures that adequate fire suppression equipment is available as needed throughout the campus and a qualified inspector inspects all fire suppression equipment at least annually.
- 2. The Campus Director ensures that all employees receive training in the operation of the fire suppression equipment and in the College fire evacuation procedures.
- 3. The designated institution safety officer is responsible for preparing and posting emergency exit instructions route maps in each classroom at the campus with the exit from that room specifically noted in a coloured highlight.
- 4. In the event of a fire emergency, the Campus Director will dial 911 and advise the fire department of the location of the College. They will provide details of the type of fire (if known) and the location of the fire within the campus.
- 5. The Campus Director will advise all employees to evacuate the campus.
- 6. Instructors will escort their students to the evacuation rendezvous point for their campus ensuring that he or she takes the class list with them. The instructor will check the students present against the list of students in attendance that day and will immediately advise the Campus Director if anyone is missing.
- 7. The Campus Director will act as a liaison between fire officials and students/employees during the emergency. If necessary, the Campus Director will authorize College closure.
- 8. No student or employee will re-enter the campus until the fire officials have authorized reentry.

# **Procedure for Earthquake Safety:**

10. The Campus Director ensures that adequate precautions are taken throughout the campus to ensure that injury due to falling or unstable items during an earthquake is limited. This may include securing file cabinets to walls and providing lipped shelving for books or binders that are located at or above head-level.

- 11. The Campus Director ensures that all employees receive training in the College earthquake evacuation procedures.
- 12. The designated institution safety officer is responsible for preparing and posting emergency instructions and exit route maps in each classroom at the campus with the exit from that room specifically noted in a coloured highlight.
- 13. In the event of an earthquake emergency, all staff and students will take cover and remain under cover until the shaking stops.
- 14. When it is deemed safe to do so, the Campus Director will advise all employees to evacuate the campus.
- 15. Instructors will escort their students to the rear parking lot on the east side of the building ensuring that he or she takes the class list with them. The Instructor will check the students present against the list of students in attendance that day and will immediately advise the Campus Director if anyone is missing.
- 16. The Campus Director will act as a liaison between rescue officials and students/employees during the emergency. If necessary, the Campus Director will authorize College closure.

No student or employee will re-enter the campus until the rescue officials have authorized re-entry.





# DEA Canadian College

# **Mental Health Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

DEAC College is committed to the success of all its students including those with mental health difficulties or a mental health condition. This policy is designed to provide advice or guidance to:

- 1. Students who are experiencing mental health difficulties or a mental health condition;
- 2. DEA Canadian College faculty who have a role in advising and supporting students with mental health difficulties or a mental health condition;
- 3. Students who may have a concern regarding another student's mental health.

It's DEA Canadian College's belief that no student should be disadvantaged from successful completion of their program due to mental health. DEA Canadian College is committed to providing support to students to facilitate their success using an Independent Learning Plan along with ensuring other college policies are adhered to, for example, the Attendance Policy.

\*It is important to note that while DEAC College faculty are not certified counsellors, nor do they specialize in treatment of mental health difficulties or mental health conditions. DEAC College staff will be available to support students within the scope of completion of the program. Additionally, DEAC College staff will be a resource for suggestions on outreach support services within our respective communities for the student.

#### DEAC College will:

- Create a stigma-free environment
- All personal information is kept private and confidential
- Encourage students to seek help
- Work with the student to create an Independent Learning Plan while keeping their education as normal as possible and adhering to the programs requirements
- Ensure that the physical and mental health of our students a priority

#### Procedure

- Students who are experiencing difficulties are encouraged to speak, when possible, to a
  DEAC College staff member at his/her earliest convenience. It should be noted that students
  are not obligated to disclose a mental health condition however in order to receive
  assistance, it is encouraged to be brought to DEAC College's attention sooner rather than
  later.
- 2. A student who has spoken to a DEAC College staff member will be referred to the Campus Director (if they haven't been already) at which point, DEAC College will:
  - a. Refer the student to appropriate counseling services or mental health services.

- b. Work together to create an Independent Learning Plan to help accommodate the needs of the student while ensuring academic standards are met. Accommodations may include:
  - i. A review of course load or complete alternative assignments
  - ii. Allowing a student to postpone an assignment, project, exam
  - iii. Reschedule a course
  - iv. Allowing a student to complete an online version of the course if DEAC College has one comparable to the in class version
- c. Discuss medical leave and/or re-entry to DEAC College.
- d. Respond to "at-risk" behaviour.
- e. DEAC College has a responsibility to disseminate the information and guidance relating to the Mental Health Policy to relevant staff members (those who interact on a daily basis and are responsible with facilitating the student's success in the program) and provide training and updates where appropriate.
- f. Any accommodation made by DEAC College must be compliant with related organizations such as The Private Training Institutions Branch (PTIB), Student Aid BC (SABC), Immigration, Refugees and Citizenship Canada (IRCC), various funding organizations and others that may apply.
- 3. Staff and students, who observe a student who is exhibiting "at-risk" behavior, academic, behavioral or other difficulties, and a suicidal gesture or know to have contemplated suicide will be referred to the Campus Director.
- 4. All services provided by DEAC College are on a voluntary basis and it remains the student's decision whether or not to seek the services. If a student does not seek services through the college or outside service, DEAC College will make efforts to reach out to the student to encourage him/her to do so.
- 5. In the event of a medical emergency, first aid may be administered and 911 may be called if required. A first aid kit is available at each campus reception.
  - a. In the event that a student is sent to the hospital or medical center, the students emergency contact provided at enrollment will be notified.



# DEA Canadian College

# **Privacy Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

#### **Policy:**

DEAC College collects students' personal information for the following reasons:

- To maintain student records as required by PTIB
- To maintain student records as required by SABC (accredited schools)
- To keep students/graduates informed of activities of the College
- To issue T2202As in accordance with Canada Revenue Agency

Students' personal information is not used for any other purpose.

For students enrolled in a full program of study, DEAC College retains a student file for a period of seven (7) years and are accessible to PTIB upon request. These must include the enrollment contract, results of any entrance examinations, evidence of having met admission requirements, the student's transcripts, and financial records including payment records, any refund, student dispute and/or dismissal information and a copy of any study permits where applicable.

A student record must be stored with a vendor within 60 days of completion of a student's full program of study or the withdrawal or dismissal of the student. DEAC College uploads an electronic copy of the students' contract, transcripts and credential (if any) to an approved third-party vendor. These records are retained for a period of twenty-five (25) years by the third-party vendor. DEAC College provides a copy of a signed contract with a vendor acceptable to PTIB, providing secure off-site storage

# Procedure for maintaining student files:

- 1. Student personal information is collected throughout the student's attendance at the institution. All required information regarding the student is placed in the student file.
- 2. Student files containing personal information are safely stored in locking file cabinets and access to the student files is limited to the appropriate administrative staff, the Campus Director, and the Senior Education Administrator.
- 3. When a student leaves the College either by withdrawal, dismissal or graduation a transcript is prepared showing the marks achieved in the courses completed. If the student has completed all courses within the program of study, a program credential is also prepared. The Campus Director signs these documents and copies of the signed documents are placed in the student file.
- 4. Within 60 days of the student leaving College, student records are uploaded electronically to a third-party vendor and the hard copies are sent to an additional third-party vendor for long-term storage.

### Procedure for student access to the information on file:

- 1. Students wishing to access the information in the student file must make the request in writing.
- 2. Students wishing to have copies of their transcripts or credential must prepay in advance.

# Procedure for authorizing release of information:

- 1. If a student wishes to authorize a third party to access information in his/her student file, he/she must do so in writing.
- 2. The College will not release information to any person other than people authorized by the student to access information unless required to do so by legislation, a subpoena, court order or if release of information is necessary as part of an ongoing police investigation. Please note, fees will apply.



#### RESPECTFUL AND FAIR TREATMENT OF STUDENTS POLICY

# DEA Canadian College

# Respectful and Fair Treatment of Students Policy

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

DEA Canadian College is committed to ensuring that its learning environment promotes the respectful and fair treatment of all students. This policy reflects an understanding of the contribution needed to ensure the successful achievement of the students desired goals and promotes respectful and fair treatment for both students and staff.

#### **DEA Canadian College Commitment to the Student:**

- Work with you on an individual basis with respect for your needs and abilities.
- Facilitate your learning in an interesting, safe, supportive and positive manner.
- To fairly and impartially grade and evaluate your performance.
- To rapidly report your grades on tests and projects.
- Clearly state information relating to the assessment process, assignment requirements, timetable and textbooks.
- To start all classes on time with prepared faculty.
- Provide access to appropriate members of staff to discuss related concerns.
- Respect for personal dignity, which includes sensitivity towards cultural needs and freedom from any form of harassment or coercion from others.
- Official policies and processes are put in place by DEA Canadian College and are widely available and accessible to all students.

## Student Commitment to the College:

- Complete the enrollment process and make arrangements for the payment of any applicable fees before attending classes.
- Acknowledge that the programs delivered at DEA Canadian College are provided in English and therefore I will also speak in English only while in class.
- Attend punctually to all scheduled classes in which you are enrolled.
- Complete all homework assignments on time and to a designated standard.
- Demonstrate integrity in all transactions of admission, enrollment and course of study, and not to engage in false information-giving, cheating or plagiarism.
- Follow standards of hygiene and dress appropriate to the profession of study.
- Request assistance when necessary.
- Speak with Instructors over any issues I may have.

- Understand that my behavior shown in the College will reflect how I will perform in the industry.
- Turn mobile phones and other audio devices off during class.
- Have a positive attitude, to show respect and consideration toward the College, other students, the faculty, and staff.
- Take a professional approach while engaging in all assignments, projects, team work, and work experience components.
- Comply with expectations for completion of assessments.
- Seek solutions and opportunities.
- Manage conflicts effectively (with mediation, if necessary).
- Refrain from harassment of, abuse of, or discrimination against any person or group of people.
- Observe particular regulations governing the use and misuse of computing equipment including software piracy, emailing, accessing or downloading any prohibited or offensive material.
- Return all DEA Canadian College property, including books upon completion of study (books vary by program).
- Observe current legislation that prohibits the use or possession of illegal drugs or other
  methods that alter a student's state of mind. Any student suspected of carrying illegal drugs
  or other methods that alter a student's state of mind on DEA Canadian College property will
  be reported to the police and will be subject to the Student Dismissal policy.
- Refrain from bringing alcohol on to DEA Canadian College property, and not to attend any class under the influence of alcohol.
- Adhere to all policies outlined in the Student Handbook.

While on campus premises or during activities or events hosted by DEA Canadian College, the student is required to behave in a professional manner, outlined in the commitments noted above. Activities that are prohibited and are grounds for dismissal are either commitments not upheld listed above or are identified expectations of students that are outlined in the Student Dismissal Policy.

If under any circumstances, a prohibited activity occurs, please refer to the <u>Student Dismissal Policy</u> that outlines the process for addressing such activities.



#### SEXUAL VIOLENCE AND MISCONDUCT POLICY

# DEA Canadian College

# **Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# **Policy:**

DEA Canadian College is committed to providing its students with an environment free from sexual violence and treating anyone who reports incidents of sexual violence or misconduct with dignity and respect.

This Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy defines sexual violence and misconduct, and outlines DEA Canadian College's policies and procedures for training staff and students, as well as reporting and responding to complaints of sexual violence made by or involving its students. Any person(s) accused of engaging in sexual violence or misconduct will be referred to as the "Respondent(s)" and the person(s) making the allegation as the "Complainant(s)".

If this policy conflicts with the any other DEA Canadian College Policy, the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy prevails.

#### **Definition of Sexual Violence and Misconduct**

Sexual violence and misconduct means any sexual act or act targeting a person's sexuality, gender identity or gender expression, whether the act is physical or psychological in nature, that is committed, threatened or attempted against a person without the person's consent, and includes sexual assault, sexual harassment, stalking, indecent exposure, voyeurism, sexual exploitation and the distribution of a sexually explicit photograph or video of a person to one or more persons other than the person in the photograph or video without the consent of the person in the photograph or video and with the intent to distress the person in the photograph and video.

# Training, Reporting and Responding to Sexual Violence and Misconduct

A copy of the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy is included in every contract through the made between DEA Canadian College and its students. Furthermore, a copy of the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy is given to all DEA Canadian College teachers, staff, other employees as well as DEA Canadian College contractors, and training is provided regarding the policy and the processes of reporting, investigating, and responding to complaints of sexual violence.

The Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy is available in the Student Handbook found on the DEA Canadian College website and available to students, teachers, and staff at any time.

DEA Canadian College teachers, staff, and any other employees and contractors of DEA Canadian College will report incidents of or complaints of sexual violence or misconduct to their Campus Director upon becoming aware of them. Students who have been affected by sexual violence or misconduct who need information about support services should contact the Campus Director immediately.

Subject to Section 4 below, to the extent it is possible, DEA Canadian College will attempt to keep all personal information of persons involved in the investigation confidential, except in those circumstances where it believes an individual is at imminent risk of self-harm, or of harming another, or there are reasonable grounds to believe that others on its campus or the broader community are at risk. This will be done by:

- ensuring that all complaints/reports and information gathered as a result of the complaint/reports will be only available to those who need to know for purposes of investigation, implementing safety or other measures that may be required; and
- ensuring that the documentation is kept in a separate file from that of the Complainant/student or the Respondent.

DEA Canadian College recognizes the right of the Complainant not to report an incident of or make a complaint about sexual violence/misconduct or not request an investigation, and not to participate in any investigation that may occur.

Notwithstanding, in certain circumstances, DEA Canadian College may be required by law or its internal policies to initiate an internal investigation and/or inform police without the complainant's consent if it believes the safety of members of its campus or the broader community is at risk. In all cases, including the above, DEA Canadian College will appropriately accommodate the needs of any student affected by sexual violence or misconduct.

In this regard, DEA Canadian College will assist students who have experienced sexual violence to obtain counselling and medical care and provide them with information about sexual violence support services available in the community. Students are not required to file a formal complaint in order to access support services.

#### **Investigating Reports of Sexual Violence and Misconduct**

Under this Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy, any student of DEA Canadian College may file a report of an incident or a complaint to the Campus Director in writing.

Upon receipt of a report of an incident or a complaint of alleged sexual violence being made, the Campus Director will respond promptly and:

- determine whether an investigation should take place and if the Complainant wishes to participate in the investigation;
- determine who should conduct the investigation with regard to the seriousness of the allegation and the parties involved;
- determine whether the incident should be referred immediately to the police;

In such cases or where civil proceedings are commenced with respect to allegations of sexual violence or misconduct, DEAC college may conduct its own independent investigation and make its own determination in accordance with its policies and procedures; and

 determine what interim measures ought to be put in place pending the investigation process such as removal of the Respondent or seeking alternate methods of providing course delivery.

Once an investigation is initiated, the following will occur:

- the Complainant and the Respondent will be advised that they may ask another person to be present throughout the investigation;
- the Complainant will be interviewed to ensure a complete understanding of the allegation and to gather additional information that may not have been included in the written complaint, such as the date and time of the incident, the persons involved, the names of any person who witnessed the incident and a complete description of what occurred;
- the Respondent will be interviewed and informed of the complaint, provided details of the allegations, and provided an opportunity to respond to the allegations, including providing any witnesses the Respondent feels are essential to the investigation;
- any person involved or who has, or may have, knowledge of the incident and any identified witnesses will be interviewed;
- reasonable updates to the Complainant and the Respondent about the status of the investigation will be provided; and
- following the investigation, the Campus Director will:
  - o review all of the evidence collected during the investigation;
  - o determine whether sexual violence occurred; and if so
  - determine what disciplinary action, if any, should be taken as set out in Section 5 below.

# **Disciplinary Measures**

If it is determined by DEAC College that the Respondent did engage in sexual violence or misconduct, immediate disciplinary or corrective action will be taken. This may include:

- disciplinary action up to and including termination of employment of teachers or staff; or
- expulsion/dismissal of a student; and /or
- the placement of certain restrictions on the Respondent's ability to access certain premises or facilities; and/or
- any other actions that may be appropriate in the circumstances.

#### Appeal

Should the Complainant or the Respondent disagree with the decision resulting from the investigation, he or she may appeal the decision to the Director within 5 business days by submitting a letter/email advising of the person's intent to appeal the decision.

#### **Making False Statements**

It is a violation of the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy for anyone to knowingly make a false complaint of sexual violence or to provide false information about a complaint.

Individuals who violate the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy are subject to disciplinary and/or corrective action up to and including termination of employment of teachers or staff or expulsion of a student.

#### Reprisal

It is a violation of the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy to retaliate or threaten to retaliate against a complainant who has brought forward a complaint of sexual violence, provided information related to a complaint, or otherwise been involved in the complaint investigation process.

Individuals who violate the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy are subject to disciplinary and/or corrective action, up to and including termination of employment of teachers or staff or expulsion of a student.

#### Review

DEAC College shall ensure that student input is considered every time the Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy is reviewed or changed. DEAC College will review its Sexual Violence and Misconduct Policy at least once every 3 years and amend it where appropriate.



#### STUDENT DISMISSAL POLICY

# DEA Canadian College

# **Student Dismissal Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# Policy:

DEAC College expects students to meet and adhere to an expected level of professionalism while completing their program of study. The list below outlines the expectations that all students are required to follow. If needed, students should request clarification from the Campus Director if they have any questions.

"Student" is defined as including prospective students as well as those currently registered or enrolled in any DEAC College programs or activity.

#### Expectations for Students:

- Abide by all policies outlined in the Student Handbook.
- Treat all students and staff with respect.
- Dress in accordance to the College's Professional Attire Policy outlined in the Student Handbook.
- Treat College property with respect.
- Complete all forms of assessment on the scheduled completion dates.
- Attend classes as per the attendance policy.

Students who do not meet the expectations above will be subject to the procedures outlined below which may include immediate dismissal from the institution depending on the severity of the misconduct.

#### Grounds for Dismissal:

- Falsification of any documents used in determining suitability for admission to DEAC College
- Failing to maintain satisfactory scholastic standing in the program
- Violation of Internet rules
- Moral turpitude
- Lack of professional demeanor toward staff, other students or host work experience company
- Repetitive interruption of the educational process at DEAC College
- Failure to uphold expectations for students outlined in DEAC College Dismissal policy
- Any other conduct, which is determined to be detrimental or damaging to the other students, staff members or the Institution, is prohibited.

Any of the following, if substantiated, will result in immediate dismissal without a warning letter or probationary period:

- Sexual assault.
- Physical assault or other violent acts committed on or off campus against any student.
- Conviction of a criminal act while in attendance at the College
- Verbal abuse or threats.
- Vandalism of College property.
- Theft.
- Cheating in any form, as outlined in the Academic Integrity Policy.
- Under the influence or in possession of any illegal drugs, alcohol or any other mood altering substance at the institution.
- Infraction of Academic Probation.
- The institution forbids; disruptive or offensive classroom behavior; bringing weapons of any kind (i.e. knives, guns) to College; bringing any alcohol or any prohibited mood altering substances to the institution, brining any drugs to the institution, making inappropriate remarks concerning another student or staff's ethnicity, race, religion or sexual orientation and any other conduct which is determined to be detrimental or damaging to other students, staff members or the Institution.

Concerns related to a student's conduct should be referred to the Campus Director to process, in accordance with this policy.

#### Dismissal Procedure:

- 1. All concerns relating to student misconduct shall be directed to the Administration Manager or a senior manager of the College. Staff, students or the public may bring concerns to the attention of the Administration Manager or senior management.
- 2. The Administration Manager will arrange to meet with the student to discuss the concern(s) within 5 College days of receiving the complaint. If the alleged conduct is of such a serious nature that an immediate dismissal may be warranted the DEAC College will meet with the student as soon as possible and follow the procedures under Immediate Dismissal Procedure listed below.
- 3. Following the meeting with the student, the Administration Manager will conduct whatever further enquiry or investigation is necessary to determine whether the concerns are substantiated.
- 4. Any necessary inquiries or investigations shall be completed within 5 College days of the initial meeting with the student.
- 5. The Administration Manager will meet with the student and do one of the following:
  - a. Determine that the concern(s) were not substantiated;
  - b. Determine that the concern(s) were substantiated, in whole or in part, and either:
    - i. Give the student a warning setting out the consequences of further misconduct;
    - ii. Set a probationary period with appropriate conditions; or
    - iii. Recommend that the student be dismissed from the Institution.
- 6. The Administration Manager will prepare a written summary of the determination. A copy shall be given to the student, a copy will be placed in the institutions complaint file, and the original will be placed in the student file.
- 7. If the student is issued a warning or placed on probation, the Campus and the student both sign the written warning or probationary conditions and the student is given a copy. The original document is placed in the student's file.

- 8. If the recommendation is to dismiss the student, the Campus Director of the College will meet with the student to dismiss him/her from study at the College. The Campus Director of the College will deliver to the student a letter of dismissal and a calculation of refund due or tuition owing, depending on the status of the student's financial account with the College.
- 9. If a refund is due to the student, the head of College will ensure that a cheque is forwarded to the student within 30 days of the dismissal.
- 10. If the student owes tuition or other fees to the College, the head of the College may undertake the collection of the amount owing.

#### **Immediate Dismissal Procedure:**

- 1. All concerns relating to student misconduct shall be directed to the Campus Director. Staff, students or the public may bring concerns.
- 2. The Campus Director will immediately remove the student from class and conduct a meeting to discuss the misconduct brought forward.
- 3. Following the meeting with the student, the Campus Director will conduct further enquiry or investigation if necessary, to determine whether the concerns are substantiated.
- 4. If the misconduct is substantiated, the Campus Director of the College will deliver to the student a letter of dismissal and a calculation of refund due or tuition owing, depending on the status of the student's financial account with the College.
- 5. If a refund is due to the student, the head of College will ensure that a cheque is forwarded to the student within 30 days of the dismissal.
- 6. If the student owes tuition or other fees to the College, the head of the College may undertake the collection of the amount owing.



# STUDENT INTERNET USE MONITORING AND FILTERING POLICY

DEA Canadian College

# Student Internet Use Monitoring and Filtering Policy

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# 1.0 Purpose

The purpose of this policy is to define standards for systems that monitor and limit web use from any host within DEAC College network. These standards are designed to ensure students use the Internet in a safe and responsible manner, and ensure that student web use can be monitored or researched during an incident.

### 2.0 Scope

This policy applies to all DEAC College students, customers, guests and vendors with a DEAC College-owned or personally owned computer or devices connected to the DEAC College student network.

This policy applies to all end user initiated communications between DEAC College network and the Internet, including web browsing, instant messaging, file transfer, file sharing, and other standard and proprietary protocols.

# 3.0 Policy

### 3.1 Web Site Monitoring

DEAC College shall monitor Internet use from all computers and devices connected to the student network. For all traffic the monitoring system will record the source IP Address, the date, the time, the protocol, and the destination site or server. Where possible, the system will record the User ID of the person or account initiating the traffic. Internet Use records will be preserved for 180 days.

# 3.2 Access to Web Site Monitoring Reports

General trending and activity reports will be made available to any user as needed upon request to DEAC College members may access all reports and data if necessary to respond to a security incident.

# 3.3 Internet Use Filtering System

DEAC College shall block access to Internet websites and protocols that are deemed inappropriate for the College environment. The following protocols and categories of websites will be blocked:

- Adult/Sexually Explicit Material
- Advertisements & Pop-Ups
- Chat and Instant Messaging

- Gambling
- Hacking
- Illegal Drugs

- Intimate Apparel and Swimwear
- Peer to Peer File Sharing
- Personals and Dating
- Social Network Services
- SPAM, Phishing and Fraud

#### Spyware

- Tasteless and Offensive Content
- Violence, Intolerance and Hate
- Web Based Email

### 3.4 Internet Use Filtering Rule Changes

DEAC College shall periodically review and recommend changes to web and protocol filtering rules. Changes to web and protocol filtering rules will be recorded in the Internet Use Monitoring and Filtering Policy.

# 3.5 Internet Use Filtering Exceptions

If a site is mis-categorized, students may request the site be un-blocked by submitting request to the College. DEAC College will review the request and un-block the site if it is mis-categorized.

Students may access blocked sites with permission if appropriate and necessary for academic purposes. If a student requires access to a site that is blocked and appropriately categorized, they must submit a request to DEAC College. DEAC College will unblock that site or category for that student only.

#### 4.0 Enforcement

DEAC College will periodically review Internet use monitoring and filtering systems and processes to ensure they are in compliance with this policy. Any student found to have violated this policy may be subject to disciplinary action, up to and including withdrawal from their program.

### 5.0 Definitions

Internet Filtering – Using technology that monitors each instance of communication between devices on the corporate network and the Internet and blocks traffic that matches specific rules.

- User ID User Name or other identifier used when an associate logs into the student
- IP Address Unique network address assigned to each device to allow it to communicate with other devices on the network or Internet.
- SMTP Simple Mail Transfer Protocol. The Internet Protocol that facilitates the exchange of mail messages between Internet mail servers.
- Peer to Peer File Sharing Services or protocols such as BitTorrent and Kazaa that allow Internet connected hosts to make files available to or download files from other hosts.
- Social Networking Services Internet sites such as Twitter and Facebook that allow users to post content, chat, and interact in online communities.
- SPAM Unsolicited Internet Email. SPAM sites are websites link to from unsolicited Internet mail messages.
- Phishing attempting to fraudulently acquire sensitive information by masquerading as a trusted entity in an electronic communication.
- Hacking Sites that provide content about breaking or subverting computer security controls.



# TUITION & FEE REFUND POLICY

# DEA Canadian College:

# **Tuition & Fee Refund Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Campus Director**

Position(s) Responsible

# **Policy:**

DEA Canadian College's tuition & fee refund policy has been established in compliance with the Private Training Institutions Branch's (PTIB) established policy. This policy is included as a mandatory requirement and found within all enrollment contracts for DEA Canadian College Approved Programs.

Circumstances when Refund Payable	Amount of Refund		
Before program start date, institution receives a notice of withdrawal (applies to	all students)		
<ul> <li>No later than seven days after student signed the enrolment contract, and</li> <li>Before the program start date.</li> </ul>	100% tuition and all <u>related fees</u> , other than application fee. Related fees include: administrative fees, application fees, assessment fees, and fees charged for textbooks or other course materials.		
<ul> <li>At least 30 days before the later of:         <ul> <li>a) The program start date in the most recent Letter of Acceptance (international students)</li> <li>b) The program start date in the enrolment contract.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Institution may retain up to 10% of tuition, to a maximum of \$1,000. Institution must refund fees paid for course materials if not provided to the student.		
<ul> <li>More than seven days after the student and institution signed the enrolment contract, and</li> <li>Less than 30 days before the later of:         <ul> <li>a) The program start date in the most recent Letter of Acceptance (international students)</li> <li>b) The program start date in the enrolment contract.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Institution may retain up to 20% of tuition, to a maximum of \$1,300. Institution must refund fees paid for course materials if not provided to the student.		
<b>After program start date</b> , institution provides a notice of dismissal or receives a notice of withdrawal (applies to all students, except those enrolled in a program delivered solely by distance education)			
After the program start date, and up to and including 10% of instruction hours have been provided.	Institution may retain up to 30% of tuition. Institution must refund fees paid		

Circumstances when Refund Payable	Amount of Refund
	for course materials if not provided to the student.
After the program start date, and after more than 10%, but before 30% of instruction hours, have been provided.	Institution may retain up to 50% of tuition. Institution must refund fees paid for course materials if not provided to the student.
Student does not attend program – "no-show" (applies to all students except tho solely by distance education):	se enrolled in a program delivered
Student does not attend the first 30% of the program.	Institution may retain up to 50% of the tuition. Institution must refund fees paid for course materials if not provided to the student.
Institution receives a refusal of study permit (applies to international students rec	quiring a study permit):
<ul> <li>Before 30% of instruction hours would have been provided, had the student started the program on the later of the following:         <ul> <li>a) The program start date in the most recent Letter of Acceptance</li> <li>b) The program start date in the enrolment contract</li> </ul> </li> <li>Student has not requested additional Letter(s) of Acceptance.</li> </ul>	100% tuition and all related fees, other than application fee.
After the program start date, student withdraws or is dismissed (applies to studer solely by distance education):	nts enrolled in a program delivered
Student completed up to 30% of the program.	Institution may retain up to 30% of the tuition. Institution must refund fees paid for course materials if not provided to the student.
Student completed more than 30% but less than 50% of the program (based on evaluation provided to student).	Institution may retain up to 50% of the tuition. Institution must refund fees paid for course materials if not provided to the student.



#### WORK EXPERIENCE POLICY

# DEA Canadian College

# **Work Experience Policy**

Name of Policy

# **Work Experience Coordinator**

Position(s) Responsible

As part of its programs, DEA Canadian College will arrange (where applicable) industry-based learning experiences which will enable students to be assessed in the workplace and provide practical experience. Work experience placements are defined as:

#### Practicum

- Consists of no more than 20% of the hours of instruction, and
- For which a student is not paid.

#### Co-op

- Consists of no more than 50% of the total hours of instruction, and
- For which a student is paid.

# **Policy:**

- 1. DEA Canadian College provides a work experience placement (only within Canada) for students who have successfully completed the academic (non-work experience) portion of a program of study for both on-ground and on-line students and be in good standing (80% or greater) in overall attendance to date. The work experience is included in the training period while placement and monitoring is conducted by DEA Canadian College in conjunction with DEA Canadian College's partners.
- 2. DEA Canadian College ensures that work experience placements provide an opportunity for students to enhance the skills learned throughout completion of a program of study.
- 3. DEA Canadian College seeks work experience placements for its students with employers who are committed to introducing students to work in the field of study.
- 4. DEA Canadian College works with host organizations to evaluate the student's performance during a work experience placement.

- 5. The duration of training varies between programs. Students are directed to the program outline provided at time of registration for required work experience hours and must complete these hours, and no more. Length of the workday and days of the week are open to negotiation between the work experience company and the individual student.
- 6. In the event of a placement being cancelled due to a student's unprofessional conduct, or a student quits the placement, it will then be the responsibility of the student to find and complete the required placement time.
- 7. Professional and proper business attire is required at all times during the work experience. Please be aware of the host organizations dress code.
- 8. Time Sheets Students will maintain a log of work experience hours and must be submitted to Step West or Experience Education through their online reporting tool on a monthly basis.
- 9. Monthly Time Sheets are the responsibility of the student to complete and send in at the end of each month. Should the student not comply with this process, a mark of incomplete will be issued, the employer will be contacted and any appropriate third parties will be notified (Student Loans, sponsoring agencies or IRCC).
- 10. DEA Canadian College will contact the host organization on a monthly basis to ensure that the work experience is running smoothly.
- 11. DEA Canadian College requires the student to contact the Work Experience Coordinator on a monthly basis to discuss progress and any concerns that may arise.

# **Work Experience Requirements:**

- 1. Successful completion of on-site/online courses delivered within the program. Assessments of all programs must meet DEA Canadian College's level of competency.
- 2. Attendance must be in good standing.
- 3. All course fees paid, including but not limited to; tuition, textbooks, materials, and other items outlined in the Enrollment Contract or accrued throughout the educational period of study.
- 4. The student submits a resume and cover letter (hard copy and by email), for approval to the Work Experience Coordinator.
- 5. International Student Work / Entry Visa International students required to complete a work experience must possess a valid study **and** co-op work permit for the duration of their entire work experience.

#### **Placement and Evaluation:**

- 1. Placements within the industry are provided for students who satisfy the work experience requirements.
- 2. Students will be required to attend a work experience orientation and consultation.
- 3. Students will be provided with interview coaching and preparation, resume feedback and revisions.
- 4. Students will be placed with a host organization approved by DEA Canadian College. Each host organization is screened and aware of the work experience policies.
  - a. Students interested in a host organization that is not an existing work experience host partner, may submit a request to the Work Experience Coordinator. This request must be completed 3 months prior to the scheduled work experience placement and include the following details:
    - 1) Proof of confirmation that the host organization is willing to accommodate the work experience.
    - 2) Provide host organization contact information:

- 1. Business Name
- 2. Contact Name
- 3. Phone and fax number, email address and business address
- 4. Type of work experience placement
- 3) Formal job description outlining the all job duties
- b. A complete request will be reviewed by the Work Experience Coordinator however it should be noted that while the student has indicated a location that may support placement, the College will have final discretion in determining if the site is an appropriate host for a work experience.
- 5. Placement will be arranged once the student has completed their on-site portion of their program and will conclude prior to their program end date.
- 6. Students are provided with a Work Experience Training Plan that outlines the following items:
  - a. The process by with the student is evaluated.
  - b. The intervals at which the work experience will be monitored.
  - c. Requirements for participation in the work experience.
  - d. Identification of the type of work experience; Practicum or Co-op.
  - e. A signed agreement for the host organization and the student that describes:
    - 1) The respective responsibilities of the host organization, the institution and the student
    - 2) The work experience activities the student will undertake
- 7. The Work Experience Coordinator will ensure that the work experience:
  - a. Is supervised by someone qualified in a relevant career occupation and employed or retained by the host organization.
  - b. Includes activities directly related to the learning objectives of the program or meets the requirements of a regulatory body for that career occupation.
  - c. Consists of no more than the hours of instruction for cooperative placement and 160 hours for practicum placement
  - d. Includes monthly evaluations with a minimum of 1 follow up made by the Work Experience Coordinator over the duration of the work experience.
  - e. Ongoing host company management and communications.
  - f. Work experience activity tracking and collection of required documents.
  - q. An exit review/evaluation is completed.
  - h. The work experience is provided before the program end date.

Please note that if a student does not complete one of the items outlined above, the student may be in void of completing the work experience placement.

#### COMPUTER USAGE

Computer facilities and Internet access is available at the College for course related work. Inappropriate use of computers or Internet use can significantly affect the speed of the network and, for this reason, we're asking all students to understand and accept the following policies. This applies to the College's computers as well as personal laptop, tablets, and other mobile devices:

- 1. To be used primarily for your studies and class exercises. During class sessions, students are not permitted to access the Internet or e-mail unless expressly requested by the Instructor. This includes access on personal laptop, tablets, and other mobile devices.
- 2. The College provides wireless access for such devices for the express purposes of completing College related work. Please talk to your Instructor to gain access to the wireless domain.
- 3. During breaks or outside of class time, students may use computers as well as personal laptop, tablets, and other mobile devices for checking personal e-mail but this access must be suspended during class time. All forms of social networking programs are not permitted while class is in session. If College faculty discovers the use one of these programs, it may result in further disciplinary action.
- 4. Viewing video files or downloading files takes a significant amount of network resources and is not permitted unless expressly permitted by an Instructor.
- 5. Failure to comply with these polices may result in computer access being denied or suspension from the program.
- 6. During a presentation or lecture, students are asked to have their laptops in the closed position unless otherwise stated by the Instructor.
- 7. Do not personalize DEA Canadian College computers, for example:
  - a. Downloading or installing screensavers from the Internet
  - b. Changing the desktop background
  - c. Changing the video and audio settings
  - d. Changing the language or keyboard settings
  - e. Adding, changing or moving the icons on the desktop
  - f. Unauthorized deleting, manipulating or damaging of programs or files is strictly prohibited
- 8. No uploading any material, which might be deemed pornographic, obscene, sexually explicit, indecent or vulgar. This includes transmitting, accessing, printing, downloading or uploading any material, which might be deemed abusive, hateful, degrading, demeaning, derogatory or defamatory.
- 9. Playing online games.

Student Signature

10. To follow the guidelines of the Student Internet Use Monitoring and Filtering Policy.

Project or resume files must be saved on USB flash drive.

<u>Filtering Policy</u> and could lead to suspension or can	cellation of access to College computers or
Internet.	
Print Name	Date

Violation of the above rules will be dealt with according to the Student Internet Use Monitoring and

#### GOAL OF THIS TRAINING COMMITMENT

To ensure continuation of support during training, your responsibilities include:

- 1. Attending College on a regular basis, including arriving on time and staying the full-designated class time.
- 2. Completing and handing in all assignments on time.
- 3. Calling the campus (604-770-4650) prior to class start time when you absolutely cannot attend class. Please advise us of the reason for your absence (sickness/family emergency).
- 4. Arranging your personal schedule so that the entire day can be spent at College. We suggest that arrangements for medical, dental or other personal appointments be done outside of classroom hours.
- 5. Scheduling your time to allow for home study 2 hours or more a night.
- 6. Discussing your concerns with your Instructor when you are experiencing difficulties during the training.
- 7. Actively participating in any networking component of your program.
- 8. Realizing that DEA Canadian College will make every attempt to provide a work experience in my area of choice, DEA Canadian College cannot guarantee a work experience request in the sector or company of this choice. Work experience placements are based on availability and/or seasonality.
- 9. Understanding that DEA Canadian College promotes student employment, it is against government regulations to guarantee a job.
- 10. Students will assume all responsibility for any personal belongings used or left at the College. DEA Canadian College is not responsible for any belongings that may be lost or stolen. The College encourages all students to ask Instructors or administrative staff to lock classroom doors on breaks.
- 11. Have a thorough understanding of the Student Handbook and to follow direction, policies and procedures that are outlined within it.

I hereby authorize DEA Canadian College to release information regarding my progress, attendance and attitude for the purpose of practicum or co-op work experience placement, sponsor or funding agencies.

I agree with the responsibilities outlined above and realize that DEA Canadian College will do it's best to make this a comfortable and educational period of time.

By signing below, I confirm that I have read and understand the policies outlined in the Student Handbook; and that I will follow the rules and regulations set by DEA Canadian College.

website and an e-copy will be provide	d upon my request.	
Print Name	Date	

I am aware that a current version of the Student Handbook is available on DEA Canadian College's

# STUDENT EMERGENCY INFORMATION

# PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Please advise us immediately regarding any change of address or telephone number.

British Columbia Health Care Number:	Name:	Student ID#
Address:	British Columbia Health Care Numbe	er:
Telephone: Business: Residence  Emergency Contact  In case of accident or serious illness, I request that the College contact:  1st Name: Relationship:  Telephone (Bus): (Res)  2nd Name: Relationship:  Telephone (Bus): (Res)  Physician's Name Telephone:  Known allergies or any medical condition that you are comfortable to share with us (optional response).  If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or  In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	Parent/Guardian Name(s):	
In case of accident or serious illness, I request that the College contact:  1st Name:	Address:	Postal Code:
In case of accident or serious illness, I request that the College contact:  1st Name:	Telephone: Business:	Residence
Telephone (Bus): (Res)  2nd Name: Relationship:  Telephone (Bus): (Res)  Physician's Name Telephone:  Known allergies or any medical condition that you are comfortable to share with us (optiona response).  If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or  In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	Emergency Contact	
Telephone (Bus): (Res)  2nd Name: Relationship:  Telephone (Bus): (Res)  Physician's Name Telephone:  Known allergies or any medical condition that you are comfortable to share with us (optiona response).  If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or  In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	In case of accident or serious illness,	I request that the College contact:
2nd Name:	1 <sup>st</sup> Name:	Relationship:
Telephone (Bus): (Res) Physician's Name Telephone: Known allergies or any medical condition that you are comfortable to share with us (optiona response).  If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	Telephone (Bus): (Res) _	
Physician's Name Telephone: Known allergies or any medical condition that you are comfortable to share with us (optional response) If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature: Or Or In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	2 <sup>nd</sup> Name:	Relationship:
Known allergies or any medical condition that you are comfortable to share with us (optiona response).  If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or  In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	Telephone (Bus): (Res) _	
If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or  In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	Physician's Name	Telephone:
If contacts are unavailable, I hereby authorize the College to take whatever action is deemed necessary.  Student's Signature:  Or  In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I will not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	response).	
Or In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I wil not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	If contacts are unavailable, I here	
In case of emergency regarding myself, I do not wish to have anyone contacted on my behalf and I wil not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.	Student's Signature:	<del></del>
not hold the College responsible in any way for the outcome of this action.		Or
Student's Signature:		
	Student's Signature:	

This information contained herein is personal and confidential.

This information will be retained in your student file for emergency use only.

This information document will be shredded upon completion of your program.

# RELEASE OF INFORMATION/PHOTOGRAPH RELEASE

I have agreed to allow DEA Canadian College to use my photograph and/or testimonial comments in any marketing and publications, including the DEA Canadian College web site.

I hereby consent to and authorize the use and reproduction by you, or anyone authorized by you, of any and all photographs that have been taken of me. I give authorization for the use of the photographs for all purposes whatsoever, including without limit, television, publications any trade or advertising purposes.

The College may transfer his/her rights in these photographs to others, and they may rely on this consent.

I agree to the above terms stated by DEA Canadian College:

	Yes	No		
Name:				
Address:				
Signed:				
Date:				
l am under the ag	e of 19 years old:		Yes	No
Signature of Pare	nt or Legal Guardian:     –			

If you answer "No" to the above request, please be aware that it is your responsibility to remove yourself from any College photos. Thank you.

#### WAIVER AND RELEASE FORM

In consideration of acceptance of my application for a course of studies at DEA Canadian College, which may include field trips and excursions off campus, I, for myself, my heirs, executors, administrators and other personal representatives hereby WAIVE any and all rights and claims arising by any cause whatsoever, including negligence, which I have or may have against DEA Canadian College, it's servants, employees and agents and the organizers involving off campus activities, not limited to the Province of British Columbia or field trips or excursions into the United States, which would be considered part of my training program and without limiting the generality thereof, tours of cruise ships, tour operator facilities, airport and risk of injury and loss, including negligence, whether prior to, during, or after any off campus excursion or activities, and hereby RELEASE DEA Canadian College, agents and the organizers from any and all liability for damages sustained due to or as a result of any participation in this or any course of study at the College.

- Date		
Name	Signature	_
Consent of Parent or Guardian	(if under 19 years of age)	
Witness		

# **Campus Contact Details**

# **Vancouver Campus**

Address: 160-700 Marine Drive

North Vancouver, BC Canada V7M 1H3

Phone: 1-604-770-4659 WhatsApp: 1-778-882-4087